Safety Committee Minutes

August 14, 2024 LSC 239 & Zoom

Members Present:

Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Lori Dimmick, Gary Lieberman, Jess Bien, Tracey Velekei, Stephanie Flores, Erin Murray, Katherine Kressler, Lindsey Porembo, Janelle Haseley, Melissa Walsh, Brenda Lakis,

Members Absent:

Andrew Lentine, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Jim Bolton, Joe Spirko, Nicole Landis, Traci Gensits, Roberto Rivera, Merritt Jacob, Thomas Petty, Bridan Fidati.

Guests: Linda Kelly, Rick Waligora, Jane Schubert

Minutes:

July meeting minutes were approved by Brett Fulton and seconded by Tracey Velekei

Seegers Expansion/Renovation Presentation (Rick Waligora & Jane Schubert):

- There will be over 35,000 ft. of expansion to Seegers.
- Prosser Lot will be closed to parking and will only be used for storm water drainage and construction parking.
- Footings and foundations are projected to begin late December/Early 2025.
- Steel installation is projected to begin Spring '25 and to be finished during Summer.
- The construction manager will hold weekly safety meetings. If anyone notices any issues/concerns, please contact Rick directly.
- Will work with Sodexo to accommodate delivery traffic.
- Goal is for the outside to be complete by July 2025.
- The Office of Communications and Marketing will be providing signage with plans, timelines, etc. throughout the project.
- The Event Space will remain open during the renovation. A partition will be installed to block out the construction area.
- GQ Annex will be completely closed off.
- The Light Lounge, 108-110 is scheduled to be refreshed over Spring Break '25
- Java Joe's, Lounge, Lobby, GQ is scheduled to be refreshed beginning May 19 thru Summer
- A softball field will be added next to Scotty Wood Stadium and Bicentennial Park will be renovated with a goal of completion by 4/1.
- Renovation/Refresh Impacts:
 - o 8/1 5/2026 Construction Fencing & Prosser Lot closure.
 - 8/5 11/1 Utility Relocations will occur (mostly over Fall Break during which food will be served in Moyer.

Accidents & Injuries:

- Employee fall on 3rd floor of Haas now closed.
- 1 new injury Employee injured fingernail while adjusting hdmi cord on projector. Not confirmed at time of meeting if the individual went to St. Luke's. Awaiting additional info.

Plant Ops:

All rooms in all buildings have been inspected.

Around the Horn/Open Session:

- Brenda Lakis reported that the new fire marshall is still in the process of making rounds and a report will follow.
- Lindsey Porembo mentioned that the Liberty St. doors to the LSC are not closing tightly.
- Erin Murray announced that bloodborne pathogen training needs to be set up. Will try to schedule a group training over Fall or Winter break.

Upcoming Meetings:

Meetings will return to Fridays going forward. Dates and times to be announced.

Respectfully submitted, Lori Dimmick